
To: Members VHSSUA  
RE: Proposed Bylaw amendments These five proposed bylaw changes will be discussed at the 
annual meeting and voted upon at that time. Any questions contact your district Representatives 
or me via email or phone 802-376-8868.  
From: Richard M. Long, VHSSUA President. 
VHSSUA Proposed bylaw changes.  
 
A. Proposal for membership to consider in March would change language from “Delineation of 
Districts for the purposes of membership and scheduling, the state shall be divided into seven 
districts as follows” [list of seven districts] ​to​ “Delineation of Districts for the purposes of 
scheduling, the state shall be divided into districts as defined by the Board” [removal of list of 
seven districts].  
 
B. Article III language change : “Failure of a member to attend a NFHS clinic results in that 
member being ineligible for varsity games.” ​to​ “Failure of a member to attend a NFHS clinic or 
get a waiver from the Board results in that member being ineligible for varsity games.”  
 
C. Article III language change: “... clinic as required by the VPA, provided they maintain 
Federation insurance. Any member who umpires games without appropriate insurance…” ​to​ “... 
clinic as required by the VPA. Any member who umpires games without NFHS or NASO 
insurance…”  
 
D. Note for language change in By-Laws from “ASA” to “USA Softball” E. Section 4 
Responsibilities language change from “It is the responsibility of each member to fill out a rating 
form for their partner after each game and submit them to their assignor prior to Memorial Day.” 
to​ “It is the responsibility of each member to fill out an electronic rating form for their partner 
after each game and submit it prior to Memorial Day.” 
 
E. Add: The assignor for a district should hold membership, active or inactive, of the VHSSUA." 
 
 


